MYHA Board of Directors

Minutes
Dunn County Ice Arena
November 1, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by President Scott Strong.  Mission and vision were read by Brent Miller.  MYHA Board members present were:  Scott Strong, Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Michelle Klass, Erik Davidson, Pam Entorf, Beth Janvrin, Brent Miller, Aaron Richartz, Tim Rowan, Jane Strong.

Member Comments:  None

New Business:

Rory Federson from Simple Sports attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of continuing a pro shop at the rink.  Expressed that he would like the board to set the times he would be required to be here.  Potential times were discussed and it was decided that Tuesday and Thursday from 6:30 pm – 8:00 pm. would be ideal, along with tournament weekends.  Tournament weekends on Saturday from 7:00 am – 12:00 p.m. would be required. 
Discussion was held regarding appropriate compensation for the pro shop.  Several options were debated at length and discarded.  After much discussion a final agreement was made.
Final arrangement was that the pro shop would be allowed to operate in the arena with the following conditions:
· Hours for the pro shop will be T/Th from 6:30 – 8:00 p.m.

· Pro Shop will also be open from 7 am (or one hour before the first game) until noon on all tournament weekends and game weekends.

· Concession stand will not sell items available in the pro shop during the hours the pro shop is open.

· Communication with pro shop falls under the jurisdiction of the concession stand.

· Total fee for pro shop in 2010-2011 season will be $775.

Motion was made by Pam Entorf, seconded by Erik Davidson to accept the offer for Simple Sports to run a pro shop according to the above agreement.  Motion was approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Michelle Klass

Michelle Klass presented a updated report of  MYHA finances.  Tim Rowan made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Brent Miller seconded the motion.  All voted in favor and motion was approved.

Ice Board Update:  Aaron Keopple

Need a volunteer to commit to running the floor scrubber after the ice is taken out in March.  Jane will send out an email requesting volunteers.

President’s Report:  Scott Strong
Scott Strong gave an update on the girl skating situation.  Chippewa is moving forward to try to push their skaters to skate U-12 as their primary team.  They are appealing with WAHA and USA Hockey to attempt to make this happen
General Ops:  Lori Paulson
No update at this time
Concessions:  Beth Janvrin

Beth expressed concern that there are not enough concession stand volunteers stepping up to fill the hours open.   Ideas were discussed to continue encouraging members to volunteer in the stand.   A close-out sale will be held to get rid of  extra MYHA gear on Thursday, November 4th and Sunday, November 7th  at the rink.  
The pre-season scramble was a great success for concessions.  The stand made over $800 on a day it would have otherwise been closed.  Good job!
Tournaments:  Pam Entorf

Pam Entorf gave a report on the preseason scramble.  It was very successful and received many positive comments from teams and participants.  Pam would like to continue to develop similar opportunities in the future.

Pam has contacted the Red Cedar Soccer Association and they are interested in developing other uses for the arena during the off season.  Ideas include indoor soccer, lacrosse, dry land training.  Such a partnership could offer potential to expand the use of the facility to a wider group of people.
Tournament planning is going well.  Teams committed to attend so far include:

Pee Wee A/B is full

Squirt A is full/ Squirt B has one opening

Bantam has 1 paid and several interested

Discussion was held regarding possible changes to the Mite Tournament format.  A potential half ice four on four tournament for younger mites was discussed.  This idea will be developed further.
We are still waiting to hear from Pepsi regarding trophy sponsorship.  Bernatello’s pizza may be interested in sponsoring the trophies if we are willing to serve their pizza and run a “pizza eating” contest during the tournaments.  Pam Entorf will follow up on this potential opportunity.
Scheduling/Equipment:  Tim Rowan

Everything is going well.  Equipment has been handed out.  Scheduling is proceeding as expected with no major issues.
Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz

Aaron will have preliminary numbers from the wreath sale at the next meeting.  Overall, the sale seemed to go well.
Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

Picture night is November 15, 2010.  
The barn rink area will be leveled off shortly.  Brent Miller will contact members to volunteer when it is time to place the boards.

Brent Miller brought up concerns that parents have expressed regarding speed in the parking lots.  Members will be encouraged to keep their speed down and watch carefully for children
Hockey Ops:  Erik Davidson

Additional approvals were sought for coaches and team managers:
Team Managers:

Pam Entorf :  Peewee A
Jamie Lawrence: Squirt B
Motion made by Tim Rowan to accept the team managers noted above, second by Brent Miller.  All voted in favor and motion was approved.

Assistant Coaches:
Kurt Rudiger – Peewee A
Kris Recker, Jane Strong, Chad Ayres, Brady Dahms, Dennis Fenton - LTS

Motion made by Scott Strong, second by Beth Janvrin to accept the assistant coaches as noted above.  All voted in favor and motion was approved.

Erik Davidson sought clarification on the LTS half/full season choice.  A member has questioned if his second year skater must take a full season or if he has an opportunity to skate just a half of year of LTS.  The opinion of the board was that LTS skaters are allowed to choose either full or half year season regardless of whether they were first or second year skaters.
Discussion was held regarding ways to help Stout Hockey gain positive press.  Some ideas discussed include: hamburgers and homework night, mites skate with Stout during a game, team dinners.  
Communications:  Jane Strong

The latest edition of the Chatter will be coming out shortly.

A motion was made by Pam Entorf to adjourn at 9:05 p.m. 

Second by Aaron Richartz.  Meeting adjourned
